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Parents’ Letter No. 11 

21 February 2020 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Arrangements on Deferral of Class Resumption for All Schools 

 In view of the latest situation of the epidemic, the Education Bureau (EDB) announced that all 
schools would further defer class resumption, that is, schools would resume their classes on 16 March 
2020the earliest. 

 During the deferral of class resumption, students should optimize the use of different modes of 
learning, including e-learning, to maintain motivation and interests in learning.  On achieving 
“suspending classes without suspending learning”, students should stay at home as far as possible to 
attend e-learning activities, and read more books. 

We strongly appeal to students to avoid going to crowded places, and cease joining group 
activities in order to reduce the risk of being infected.  In order to reduce the flow of people going out, 
there is no urgency for students staying in the Mainland or other regions / countries to return to Hong 
Kong, but they should strictly comply with the preventive measures suggested by the local authorities. 

Parents/guardians/students please take note of the following special arrangements and 
reminders: 

1. The school will keep the premises open as usual.  Students may come to school from 8:00 am – 
3:30 pm. 

2. Sufficient staff will be on duty to look after students who have to come back to school 
otherwise they would be unattended at home, and handle schools affairs and parents’ enquiries. 

3. The school tuck shop remains closed.  S.1 students, if coming back to school, should prepare 
their own lunch while S.2-S.6 students may go out for lunch as usual. 

4. All activities inside/outside school will be cancelled to reduce the risk of infection. 
5. Additional learning materials and assignments will be provided through school 

webpage/eClass to facilitate students’ self-learning at home starting from March 2.  
Assignments should be submitted to the subject teachers concerned. 
(If students have any difficulties in accessing the eClass learning materials and submitting 
the e-assignments, please contact the school at 2576 1871.) 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Special arrangement for S.6 students: 

1. Mock Exam Papers 
All S.6 students can collect their Mock Exam question papers and answer scripts at the school 
office according to the following schedule: 
Time 2 March 2020 (Monday) 3 March 2020 (Tuesday) 
9:00 am – 12:00 nn 6A 6C 
2:00 pm – 4:30 pm 6B 6D & 6E 
 

2. Discussion of Mock Exam Papers 
S.6 subject teachers will conduct discussion of exam papers with students in different ways, for 
example, zoom, video, small class tutorial, etc.  Subject teachers will contact students shortly 
regarding the arrangement. 

3. Enquiries 
If students have any enquiries regarding their mock exam papers, please contact your subject 
teachers or class teachers through eClass intra-mail or other possible means they find 
convenient. 

4. Textbooks and Notes for Revision 
During school hours, S.6 students are welcome to get their notes and textbooks home from their 
lockers to facilitate revision for HKDSE exams. 

5. Clearance of eClass Mail Box 
During class suspension period, a lot of important information will be conveyed through eClass.  
S.6 students, especially, please clear your eClass mail boxes from time to time to ensure 
important messages can reach you successfully. 
 
Parents, guardians and students are reminded to pay close attention to the school webpage and 

eClass Parent App regarding the announcement of the latest arrangement on class resumption. 

 Thank you for your kind attention and cooperation. 

 
                Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
       YEUNG KWONG Mong-ha 
           Principal 
 
 

 
 

This Parents’ Letter can be found on our school homepage (http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/)and eClass Parent App. 

  



官立嘉道理爵士中學 (西九龍) 

二零一九至二零二零年度 第十一號家長信撮要(詳情請參閱英文版) 

 

各位家長/監護人: 

有關學校延遲復課事宜 

有見於疫症最新情況，教育局宣佈所有學校推延復課日期，即最早於二零二零年三月十

六日復課。 

停課期間，學生應盡量利用不同的學習模式(包括電子學習)去維持學習的動機和興趣，

做到「停課不停學」，學生應盡量留在家中參與電子學習活動，以及閱讀更多書本。 

我們強烈呼籲學生避免到人多擠迫的地方，停止參予集體活動以減低被感染風險。為了

減少人流，身在中國或其他地區/國家的學生無需急切回港，但他們須嚴格遵守當地的防疫措拖。 

      請各位家長/監護人/學生注意以下特別安排和提示: 

1. 學校會如常保持校舍開放，學生可於早上八時至下午三時三十分回校。  

2. 本校會安排足夠的教職員當值，看顧那些因在家中乏人照顧而必須回校的學生，教職員 

亦會處理校務和回覆家長查詢。 

3. 學校小食部仍會關閉，回校的中一學生須自備午餐，中二至中六學生則可如常外出用膳。 

4. 為減低感染風險，所有校內/校外活動將會取消。 

5. 為了讓學生可以在家中學習，校方透過學校網頁/eClass 提供由三月二日開始的額外學習

材料和習作，學生完成習作後須交回各科任老師。 (如有任何困難，請致電學校。) 

 

中六學生特別安排: 

1. 模擬考試試卷 

所有中六學生可依據以下時間表回校到校務處取回模擬試試卷和答題簿: 

時間 二零二零年三月二日(星期一) 二零二零年三月三日(星期二)

早上九時至中午十二時 6A 6C 

下午二時至四時三十分 6B 6D 及 6E 

 

2. 討論模擬試題 

中六級科任老師將會透過不同渠道(例如視像會議、錄像、小組導修課等)跟學生討論模擬試試

題，科任老師將於短期內聯絡同學作有關安排。 

 

 

 



3. 查詢 

學生如對模擬試試卷有任何查詢，請透過 eClass 內聯網或其他方法聯絡科任老師或班主任。 

 

4. 教科書及筆記 

歡迎中六學生於學校開放時間內回校取回儲物櫃內教科書和筆記，以便回家溫習準備應考文憑

試。 

 

5. 清空 eClass 郵箱 

停課期間將有大量重要訊息通過 eClass 傳遞，特別是中六同學，請定期清空 eClass 郵箱，確保

你們能成功收到重要訊息。 

 

請各位家長/監護人/學生密切留意學校網頁及 eClass 家長應用程式，以獲取有關復課最

新安排的公佈。 

 

感謝各位的合作和垂注。 

 

校長 

 

 

楊鄺望霞啟 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

此家長信可於學校網頁(http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/)及 eClass 家長應用程式內查閱。 


